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1st Award for the Festival's most international artist

UNA FINESTRA SUI 2MONDI AWARD

Fondazione Festival dei Due Mondi and Fondazione Monini together

for an award in honour of Gian Carlo Menotti

Spoleto, June 2010 – The 53rd Festival dei 2Mondi in Spoleto (18 June-4 July) takes place at the same time as the 1st Una Finestra sui 2Mondi Award ('A Window on the Two Worlds') which the Monini family actively championed, turning to chairman and art director Giorgio Ferrara, in commemoration of Gian Carlo Menotti, founder of the Festival, thereby ideally uniting the Festival's past and present in his honour.

The award will be conferred on the artist – among those taking part in the Festival – whose internationally recognised talent helps to showcase the Spoleto festival as a world-class event.

Over the many years of the Festival, Maestro Menotti's home hosted a huge number of the finest artists in the worlds of the arts and culture. It became a tradition for them to greet the public, together with Maestro Menotti, from a window in Casa Menotti: the Award draws inspiration from this tradition. On the first weekend of July the jury – headed by the Festival's chairman and art director, Giorgio Ferrara, and whose members are the mayor of Spoleto, Daniele Benedetti, Spoleto Town Council's cabinet member for culture, Vincenzo Cerami, and the award's sponsors, Zefferino and Maria Flora Monini – will announce the name of the winning artist, who will be photographed at the window of Casa Menotti on Piazza Duomo.

It is the intent of the Monini family and Giorgio Ferrara to create a photo gallery of the international artists who have appeared at the Festival of Spoleto, as a mark of the event's international importance. The picture collection, enriched year by year, will be displayed in the rooms of Casa Menotti, which the Monini family recently purchased. And from 2011 Casa Menotti will become the Museum and Documentation Centre of the Festival dei Due Mondi.

“Many legendary names have come to Casa Menotti in these fifty-two years and looked out from that very same window,” says Maria Flora Monini, Monini S.p.A.’s communication and image manager, “and today the Fondazione continues to invite major figures in the culture world to Spoleto. We wondered what would be the best way of manifesting the uniqueness of the Festival dei Due Mondi in a way that was relevant to its present yet respectful of its past, keeping alive the passion Gian Carlo Menotti had for culture and the arts. We hope that the Una Finestra sui Due Mondi Award pays tribute to this spirit in the best possible way”.
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